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New Hampshire Association of Counties

MEETING OF THE OFFICERS
MINUTES
Friday, January 6, 2017
9:00 a.m.

Primex3 “Eastside Room”, Concord, NH
           Attending Officers:  Commissioner George Maglaras, President and  Les Hammond, Treasurer.

Absent Officers: Commissioner Thomas Brady, Vice-President; Commissioner Thomas Tombarello, Clerk; Commissioner Bronwyn Asplund-Walsh, Immediate Past-President
I. President Maglaras called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M., and suspended the meeting in order to meet with Ms. Lori Shibinette, Deputy Director, Health and Human Services and the Nursing Home Administrators Affiliate to discuss SB-553 Commission and response from County Government due by February/March 2017. At 9:50 am, President Maglaras  returned to the Officers Meeting with Treasurer Hammond and Executive Director White present. Due to no other Officers being present, the Agenda was reviewed, discussed and actions taken that did not require a vote as follows and terminated the meeting at 9:57 am due to a lack of a quorum. 
II. General Discussion: Regarding the operation of the Association by the Executive Director: 

a. 2017 NHAC Operating Budget: Proposed 2017 Budget was emailed to Officers prior to this meeting. No response or comments received prior to the meeting. As such it was determined to notify the NHAC Executive Committee that the Proposed 2017 Budget would be emailed to Executive Committee members and the Commissioners Council prior to the next Executive Committee meeting scheduled for February 3, 2017. 
b. NHAC Reorganization Meeting: NHAC By-Laws, Section VI.4 Nominations “Following the November general election in even number years, each Board of Commissioners shall submit candidates for nomination to the Executive Committee. Only nominees from active member counties may be considered for membership on the Executive Committee. There shall be at least one representative from each active member county on the Executive Committee”. Section VI.5 Confirmation. “The Executive Committee shall confirm nominations as soon after the start of the odd numbered year as possible. Based on By-Laws it was determined to notify the NHAC Executive Committee that the Reorganization Meeting would be scheduled for their next meeting to be held on February 3, 2017.
c. NHAC By-Laws Committee: Previously there has been discussion of activating the By-Laws Committee by the Executive Committee. It was discussed that the Executive Committee should be notified that this would happen after the February 3, 2017 Reorganization Meeting.
d. NHAC Dues Study Group: The previous Dues Study Group had recommended that a new group be put into place after the elections and confirmation of nominees by the Executive Committee. It was agreed to inform the Executive Committee of the intent to do this after the February 3, 2017 meeting.

e. NHAC Corrections Certification Board RE: Appeal of Decertification. This was not discussed at this meeting due to a lack of quorum.

III. Other Business: None
IV. Meeting Closed: 9:57 am
V. Next Meeting: February 3, 2017 (5th Floor McLeod Building, Merrimack County Complex, Boscawen)
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